
Arrangements
For�September

Let�the
�fun�beg

in!

Wonderful�West�End

Welcome�to�Beech�&�Willow



Welcome�to�Beech�
and�Willow�Class!

We are now in a position to share with you our 
starting arrangements for September.

Thank you for your patience, as we have been busy 
planning from the Government guidance.

You can find the guidance for schools and parents 
by following the links below if you would like to look 

at them.

Guidance for full opening: schools - GOV.UK 

What parents and carers need to know about early years 
providers, schools and colleges in the autumn term 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term


Beech�and�Willow�Classes�
will�work�as�a�self�

contained�bubble�together!
All of the children will be able to attend and we will 
work as a self contained bubble in our classrooms.

This will allow us to access the provision indoors 
and outdoors. 



Washing�and�Cleaning!

The children won’t be required to socially distance. 
However there will be plenty of hand washing, and 
cleaning in place. The shared toys and resources 

will be cleaned daily and the children and staff will 
be washing their hands regularly throughout the 
day. We will also have some adaptations to our 

provision, such as disposable painting aprons for 
example.



To minimise contact between children and 
parents in the school we have staggered the 
start and end times for different classes of 

children.

8.40�am

Morning�start�Time



In�order�for�the�distancing�systems�
to�work�across�the�school�and�

Pre-school�it�is�important�that�you�
keep�to�your�time�slot�and�try�to�be�
punctual.�You�will�also�need�to�leave�

fairly�promptly.�

The�child
ren�

start�Wednesday

02-09-20
20



This is the gate at the top of the ramp in the 
picture for Beech and Willow classes to enter 
the site. The children will then enter through 

the Usual Reception door.

Entrance�A�

Entering�The�Site�



Bringing�The�Children�In�!

The government guidance advises not 
allowing parents to come into the building 
due to the Coronavirus.
However we appreciate that the children 
are young, new or have had a lengthy period 
away so we are prepared to waive this 
initially. 
But please could you:-
● Sanitise hands on the way in
● Remain for as short a period as 

possible
● Adhere to social distancing wherever 

possible



Lunchtime

Lunchtime

Where

What



Collecting 
your child at 

3.00

Going�home�at�the�end�of�the�day



Please could you enter by Entrance E and 
wait in the area above the carpark (zone 2), 
adhering to social distancing.  We will bring 
the children out and send them to you when 

we see you. As per our usual practice.

Entrance�E�

Entering�The�Site�

�Going�home�at�3.00pm



See�you�in�September

Have a lovely summer and 
we look forward to seeing 
you and your child in 
September. 


